

Newsletter

June 2022

General

We hope you all enjoy this year and please let us know if you have anything you would like to have added to the Newsletter throughout the season by sending an email to; kdnamedia@outlook.com

Always happy to include Club events for you, for anyone who would like to promote their stuff.

First Nations Round

KDNA were proud to celebrate our First Nations Round on Friday 10th and Saturday 11th June 2022.

This year, we had 3 clubs design and wear indigenous dress/bibs. Please see designs below and click on the links to their Facebook Page to find out more about their Stories!







Association Members Championships

The Fuel To Go & Play Member Association Championships was played on the Long Weekend of 4th, 5th & 6th June at the Gold Netball Centre and the Perth Netball Association in Jolimont.



We had 10 teams competing over the 3 days.

With the 12's Black, 13's Gold and 13's Black all taking out the Grand Final in their division!

Amazing work from the athletes and the coaches! and Congratulations to you all!

Please see our Website for more photos of the team and presentations.



12's Black

13's Gold

13's Black

Player Development

Association Teams have now finished training for the year except for the 12's & Under who will continue playing on Saturdays for the remainder of the season.

All Teams will be having their Wind-Up on Tuesday 21st June and Trials for next years teams will be announced at the end of this Winter Season.

A Big Congratulations to all the athletes, coaches, support staff and parents who have been involved with the Association teams for 2022.

Special Mention

A Big Congratulations goes out to Kate
Cunningham who has been selected in the State
School Girls Team for 2022

Well Done from KDNA!

https://www.schoolsportwa2022team

Green Shirt Program

Our Green Shirt Program is running the 2nd session this year starts on Friday 1st July from 5pm-6pm. You will need to register through PlayHQ to enrol in this course.

https://www.playhq.com/GreenShirt2

Players or parents who are interested in joining the Umpire Squad or Green Shirt programs for this season can speak to their club to get details, check out our website or contact the umpiring committee on the umpire email of kdnaumpires@outlook.com



Umpiring

All our umpires are learning and developing, even our senior umpires who may be trying to challenge themselves and develop their skills. So please be respectful and remember we are all working together to play this game we love!

Badging Panels have commenced and if you want to be Tested this year, it is your responsibility to register and set up your profile on the Learning Portal. All Online Learning components must be completed. You also need to register on the Learning Portal to be tested.

https://learning.netball.com.au/login

Any questions about this or difficulties accessing the new Learning Portal should be directed to Lisa Ahnstrom on a Saturday or via the umpire email; kdnaumpires@outlook.com. Umpiring rosters will again be sent via text message (SMS) this season. You will generally receive notification on a Monday/Tuesday and this needs to be confirmed by Thursday at the latest to allow for any changes that need to be made. Please respond ASAP when any communication is sent out to you. If you need to update any of your details, please see De Cue on a Saturday in the Social Room.

Any Umpiring Uniform enquiries that people have can be directed to Claudia Romeo on Saturdays in the Social Room. You can request a Uniform Form from the Social Room or Office on a Saturday, or get one from our Website under the Umpiring Tab.

There are tops, skorts, socks & hoodies available to purchase. We also have Thunderer Whistles!



NEW

There has also been a Second Hand KDNA Uniform Facebook page created to buy and sell uniforms. If anyone wants to sell their old uniforms they have grown out of, or are not using anymore please follow this link and join the page.

https://2ndhandKDNAbuy&Sellpage

This year - Our Umpire Coaches will be wearing Black Jackets with KDNA written on the back. Hopefully this will make it easier for coaches/spectators to find us if there are issues during the game. Please remember as always to find a coach during the match. We cannot assist to help to change anything when the match has finished!

UMPIRES - Please be advised that if you are not available to Umpire at a particular timeslot or date, that you let De know so she can mark it off on the offset for the Umpires Roster.

Smoking at the Court

The Kalamunda & Districts Netball Association Inc. ¹ is required to comply with legislation and the legal duty of care to have a SmokeFree club. This applies to all members, administrators, officials, coaches, players, visitors and volunteers of the Kalamunda & Districts Netball Association Inc. As such, we have the following Designated as Smoke Free Areas:

- Club and social rooms
- Administration and office areas
- Changing rooms
- Toilet blocks
- Court area inside and outside of the building and walkways.
- Eating areas
- Near open windows (ten metre radius around open windows)
- Children's Playgrounds Sporting Fields and Sporting Grounds Near entries and exits of buildings, facilities, and the outside Court Area (ten metre radius)

We acknowledge that we do have smokers on the grounds and encourage them to use the area across from the carpark in the entry way, not in the committee parking bay.

Please contact the office for confirmation of the designated area if required.

KDNA New Sponsor!

We are excited to announce that KDNA have received a new Sponsorship Deal with Nightingales Pharmacy & Newsagency in Kalamunda.



Within 10m of

Please go and see Francine and her Staff if you need anything! Shop 2, Glades Shopping Centre 123 Canning Road

Kalamunda WA 6076 Phone: (08) 9293 2621 Webpage: http://www.nightingales.net.au

Open Every Day - 8.00am-9.00pm

Update

As some of you may have noticed last week, we have had the Circles on the outside court recoated to give us all better support whilst playing. you can see now they are a bright blue colour!





We have also had most of the shelters fixed, so now you will hopefully be kept dry or shaded depending on our winter weather.

This has meant some court changes, so please be mindful & double check vour court before hand.

KDNA Request;

Please remember to stay home if you feel sick or have been in contact with someone who is sick or has Covid-19.

Where a mask if you are required to, and please be considerate to anyone wearing a mask.

As KDNA has posted before - there is a Zero Tolerance policy and games that have bad behaviour from parents, spectators, coaches and/ or players can and will be stopped. Please read our codes of conduct on our Website for further details

kalamundanetball.com.au/codes-of-behaviour

Covid Rescheduling Matches

If you cannot play your scheduled match due to your team being affected by Covid, please follow the guidelines given to you by the Competition Committee and given to your club presidents.

A REMINDER - Please do not take 10c recyclable items out of the bins. These are sorted through by KDNA and the money raised goes back into the maintenance of the courts and buildings for us all to use.



https://westcoastfever.com.au

Please head to the website to find out all the latest about the Grand Finalists for 2022!

Position Vacant - Ray Owen Canteen

Senior Canteen Staff Ray Owen Sports Kiosk

Kiosk is seeking over 18yr old staff members that are able to do food preparation, customer service and cash handling.

Hours are variable to suit applicants. Daytime cover for Saturday & Sunday with weekday hours afternoon to evening Monday - Friday.

Rates of pay will vary on experience and age.

\$20 - \$25 p/hr plus super

Please email
admin@kalamundanetball.co
m.au

